
___________________________________________________________________________ 
Lower Village Minutes, September 29, 2010                 
Approved: October 27, 2010  1 

TOWN OF STOW 
Lower Village Sub-Committee 

 
Minutes of the September 29, 2010, Lower Village Sub-Committee (LVC) Meeting.  
 
Present:  Members: Don McPherson, Phil Moseley, Russ Willis, Barbara Sipler,   
  Brian Martinson and Karen Kelleher 
  
 Absent, Lori Clark  
   
Minutes 
Phil Moseley moved to approve minutes of the September 8, 2010 meeting, as amended.  
The motion was seconded by Russ Willis and carried by a unanimous vote of six 
members present (Don McPherson, Phil Moseley, Russ Willis, Barbara Sipler, Brian 
Martinson and Karen Kelleher). 
 
Gateway Sign  
Barbara Sipler shared sample gateway signs for committee input.  Some of the samples 
included language indicating that Stow is a Farm Friendly Community.  Members agreed that 
the sign should be Lower Village Specific.  Language should be “Welcome to Stow Lower 
Village” and should include a historic image of Lower Village.  
 
Streetscape – Fence and Trees 
Members reviewed a sketch plan prepared by Don McPherson, which includes fence and tree 
locations.  Members agreed that fencing should be placed in groupings of three to five sections 
so with a tree planted between each section.  Trees should be planted 15’ from the curb cut and 
there should be an eight-foot break between the fence and tree.   Karen Kelleher and Kristen 
Domurad will work on a visual using GIS.   
 
Fencing 
Phil Moseley noted that the Town still has $1,200.00 from Faxon Farm for fencing, which could 
buy approximately 10 posts.  It was suggested that fencing be installed at the pedestrian path 
between Bradley Lane and Stow Travel.  
 
Traffic Island 
Don McPherson agreed to send a letter to Mike Clayton asking him to:  
Locate Great Road Right of Way Bounds  
Mowing town land between Red Acre Road and Pompositticut Street  
Installation of Traffic Islands.  
 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Karen Kelleher 
Member 
 


